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M o u n t a i n  M u s i c  P a r l o r  

w i l l  e n c o m p a s s  B l u e g r a s s ,  

C e l t i c ,  G y p s y  J a z z ,  O l d -

T i m e ,  W e s t e r n ,  F o l k ,  

S w i n g ,  R a g t i m e ,  A l l  S t y l e s   

The Mountain Music Parlor, located at 735 Center Street in Midtown 

Reno, has been a dream of Renee Lauderbackės for many years.  

Through determination, hard work, and significant financial invest-

ment the dream is coming to fruition.  I recently had a conversation 

with Renee about the Par-

lor.   

(RR) òDo you have a Mission Statement 

for the MMP?ó 

(Renee) òTo teach, encourage, nurture, 

preserve and pass down the grass-roots 

music of America.  Provide the opportuni-

ty of music community, culture and edu-

cation to those who desire such. 

(RR) òHow long have you had this 

dream?ó 

(Renee) òItõs been about 4 years.  The 

dream hit me out of nowhere and com-

pletely took over.  At first I wasnõt sure, but it wouldnõt go away.  It took heavenly effort to be con-

vinced of it and that this is what weõre supposed to be doing!  We saw the mountain of work ahead 

behind rose colored glasses (of course), took a deep breath and started forging ahead with faith. 

Cindy Gray, our fabulous partner amazingly had the same sort of dream and she jumped in with both 

feet and weõre off and running!  The blessings along this journey have been amazing ð confirming 

over and over again that Mountain Music Parlor is destined to be something wonderful for our music 

and our community! Very exciting!ó 

 

 



(RR) òCan you tell us something about the history of the building?ó 

(Renee) Itõs a beautiful Arts & Crafts Bungalow, built in 1906.  Wingfield, a well-known architect in this area designed it. The 

lovely park downtown is named after him.  Back in the 50õs and 60õs it was the original Maytan Music Store. It was THE place 

to go for everything music.  Maytanõs had it all and continued their legacy in their new large building on the corner right next 

door.  Steve Maytan owned all the lots, tore down the 3 little houses that were there and had my father build him the new larg-

er building with recital hall and classrooms upstairs.  Now, in the former music store house, my husband and I along with Cin-

dy Gray are bringing her back to life with music once again.  Weõre creating a new chapter of music history! 

(RR) òWhen did you start construction on the Parlor?ó 

(Renee) òWe started it in the early fall of 2013. It took us 4 months just to empty out the back building of all my fatherõs con-

struction company equipment and supplies.  Then we began renovations from the top floor working our way down.  Finally, 

over a year later, we are starting that back building, which was an add -on in the 60õs, to be our recital hall.ó    

(RR) òI know youõve had several fundraisers but who are some of the people who have been on the front lines with hammer 

and nail?ó 

(Renee) òWeõve had two fundraisers. One was a rummage sale that many music friends donated items to sell. The second was 

a fabulous concert at the Hacienda put on by Rick Sparks and his band.  We had quite a few people come help at the start of 

the renovation project. Charlie Edsall has been an amazing dedicated helper from the beginning. He has donated so many 

hours of his time and we are so very grateful for him. Jerry Robinson is another of our super stars, as are Jim Buehler and Don 

Timmer. These guys are helping make history!ó 

(RR) òI recently saw the Parlor and I was impressed with how much work you have done on the building.  Can you tell us at 

what stage in the construction process you are?  And what is left to do?ó 

(Renee) òItõs certainly been a lot of exhausting work, much more than I and my husband Donald anticipated, but the calling 

itself is a magnet that strengthens us. Weõve had to take rooms down to the studs, reinstall walls, floors and fixtures, replace 

lighting, sanding and painting practically every surface, take out all the vintage door locks, repair and re-key them, re-plumb 

sewer lines and reconstruct the original kitchen, cut in a new window, strip and coat floors, etc. etc.  Whatõs left to do is build-

out the recital hall.  Itõs a high ceiling cinderblock building that will be lined with this fabulous old barn-wood that I got down in 

Smith Valley early this year. Can hardly wait for the completion!  Any volunteers 

are welcome to come swing a hammer with us!ó 

(RR) òWhen do you hope to be done with the project?ó 

(Renee) òWeõve tried calculating that! But you know how projects go!  Keeping 

the lid on the can of worms has proven to be a challenge but our newest goal is 

to be done by January.  Donald is having shoulder surgery in early November, 

so that will set us back a bit. My own personally owned business, General Gut-

ter, has been put on the back burner for months in order to try and do all the 

work the Parlor needs.  But the customers are calling for service, so duty calls.  

But the goal of finishing by January still stands.  Wish I could clone myself.ó 

(RR) òIs the Parlor going to be for Bluegrass only?ó 

(Renee) òNo.  Mountain Music Parlor will encompass and teach many styles of grass roots music.  So along with Bluegrass, 

thereõll be Celtic, Gypsy Jazz, Old-time, Western, Folk and even Ragtime.  The dream is to teach, nurture and pass on these 

time worn genres of American music culture.  We also will be teaching Cowboy Poetry, Native American song and whatever 

else reveals itself and fits in.  The Parlor will evolve and grow into a solid music Cultural Center for our community. Itõs a grand 

and positive venture that weõre on and weõre overwhelmed with happiness how well this is coming along.ó 

(RR) òWho are some of the teachers you have lined up to teach classes?ó 

(Renee) òCindy Gray, Education Director, has been the paramount leader in this area. Before this whole thing even broke 

ground, prominent musicians were already volunteering to join in!  Cindy has brought in the best instructors around like guitar 

and bassist Charlie Edsall, Don Timmer with mandolin and harmonica, Steve Spurgin for song writing, Joe Bly for English Flute, 

Rick Sparks with banjo, dulcimer teachers Stan & Johanna; myself, Holly Sternberg and Catherine Matovich for fiddle as well 
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as others.  A great big musical family already!  But more importantly, a great group of hearts willing to share their passion!ó 

 

(RR) òDo you intend to have concerts?ó 

(Renee) òYes we do.  But our first and most important plan is to have student recitals.   Weõre taking the basic òjam breakó 

concept and kicking it up 200 notches! Weõre really excited about this!   Our Recital hall will allow us to have all sorts of great 

activities. Weõll have different types of workshops, fiddle competitions, clogging classes, instrument repair and luthier demon-

strations, etc., etc.  We will host small òhouseó concerts, show-

casing professionals with the emphasis on education and 

training of their particular genre.  Our desire is to help inspire, 

encourage and nurture the musical dreams of all who come in 

under our roof!ó  

(RR) òHow much seating do you have for concerts? 

(Renee) òWhen we get the stage set up weõll know.  But weõre 

guessing about 40 to 50 seats, which is perfect for our goals 

at this time.  In the future that may expand.ó 

(RR) òThis is a project that many, many people can enjoy, 

whether they are pickers or listeners.  What can we do to help 

you realize your dream and insure the success of the Parlor?ó 

(Renee) òThis surely is a COMMUNITY PLACE!  What can you 

do?   Spread the news, share your musical passion and exper-

tise. Donate instruments, accessories, music books, volunteer your time to help. See the vision!  Share the love!ó  

(RR) òYou are one of the best bluegrass fiddlers in the area. When did you start your music training?  How did you pick the 

fiddle as your instrument?ó 

(Renee) òThatõs very nice to hear, Thank you.  Well, my musical career has come full circle!  Kinda crazy actually.  My parents 

were both singers in the Sierra Nevada Choral.  My mother also loved and played the organ.  When I was 6 years old she start-

ed both my sister and I on organ lessons.  To her disappointment, I really didnõt enjoy it.   She told me that one day, as I sat in 

front of the Television watching an orchestra, I pointed to a violinist and said òI wanna play tható!   Ha!  Like I even had a clue!  

Next thing I knew a violin was surgically attached to my neck ð or so it seemed!  I began lessons with a private teacher up at 

UNR and took to it like a bird to flight. Maybe the violin picked me because I really have no desire to play anything else.  As a 

young teenager I picked up the guitar and the banjo for a while and was teaching myself. But the passion wasnõt there.  The 

funny thing though about this journey is after I came back from attending Texas Christian University, I was introduced to an old 

fiddler named Fiddlinõ Ed!  Canõt even remember how or why, but I started learning this thing called fiddlinõ.   My mother 

though did NOT want me to be a òfiddleró, so I scrapped it.  Many years later,,,,ha!  Here I am!ó 

(RR) òCan you tell us something about your orchestra experience?ó 

(Renee) òI love playing with an orchestra, but when I was young it was a challenge for me that I just didnõt feel I fit in.  I knew 

that God gave me the talent to play the violin, but for some reason, not the personality,,,,,, at least in the orchestral world. 

From the beginning in elementary school, all the way up the grades, I played in all and every orchestra around; the Youth Sym-

phonies and UNR Orchestra even though I was just in High School, but I never really ever liked it.  The sitting and waiting for 

each section to refine their parts, the hours and hours of boredom were just too much for this antsy girl.  I was the one throw-

ing paper airplanes with love notes on them to the cute bass player!  Finally the answer (years later) ð God gave me the per-

sonality for Bluegrass!  Itõs energetic, FUN, and not boring. It fits me!  One thing I can say, orchestras are like a family.  A com-

fortable, amazing community to be a part of.  I wish more musicians could experience it but itõs a rather small society.  A larger 

part of musicians are alone in their homes with no one to play with.  Music is to be shared.  Iõm on a mission to share it. Share 

the FUN !ó 

(RR)  òIs there anything else you would like to say about the Parlor?ó 

(Renee) òYes, the HOLE, the GOAL and the GLUE of Mountain Music Parlor.  At first the thought was to just open up this mar-



velous welcoming home to music teachers needing a place to teach.  But No, that wasnõt quite it.  That dream morphed into 

wanting to open up a whole Western Cultural Center that Reno needs, similar to the Western Folk Life Center in Elko.   It would 

have a small Western heritage museum and be a gathering place for cultural workshops and lectures all hinged on heritage 

music. Now the dream is refined with high aspirations and is finally coming true with the birth of Mountain Music Parlor.  Cindy 

Gray, with her vast amount of educational and instruction experience, is the brains behind developing our fantastic Music Acad-

emy. Classes are finally up and running! Weõre putting instruments into the hands of those whoõve never had the opportunity to 

try playing. I can hardly wait for the Cowboy Poetry, song writing and Appalachian clogging classes to start!  Weõre forging ahead 

teaching, nurturing and passing along the music of our countryõs early heritage. The music we love.  Next year weõll open up a 

small òshoppeó with instruments, accessories, music books, etc.  Things that our students need. Local musicians will be able to 

sell their CDõs at the Parlor and weõll have fun, old western, kitschy stuff as well.  If anyone has anything to donate to any of 

this, please do.  Retrospectively I feel that music is a glue.   Music can bring people together.  Itõs intended to.  What would life 

be without it?  Mountain Music Parlor will be different things to many people, but most of all, it will be a family.ó 
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Would you like to help finish the Par-

lor?  Your labor and your financial 

contributions will benefit the commu-

nity for years to come.  Go to 

www.mountainmusicparlor.com if you 

would like to make a tax -deductible 

contribution.   


